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It is with great sadness that | share with you the news of Dr. William Marx’s unexpected passing on Wednesday, February
9, 2022. Dr. Marx has been a valued member of our Upstate family since 1993 and will be deeply missed.

Dr. Marx’s long-standing career includes service at Upstate University Hospital and the VA Medical Center in Syracuse. He
was Professor of Surgery and Critical Care and Chief of the Division of Trauma and Acute Care Surgery at Upstate University
Hospital. As the Chief of Trauma and Acute Care Surgery at Upstate, Dr. Marx developed an outstanding team of surgeons,
nurses, surgical specialists, and support staff.

Dr. Marx was passionate about Trauma Surgery and was an actively engaged leader in the trauma community at both the
state and national levels through numerous professional affiliations, including the American College of Surgeons, the
Bureau of EMS and Trauma Systems, and the State Trauma Advisory Committee. Dr. Marx served on the American College
of Surgeons Committee on Trauma and as the Chair of the NY State Trauma Advisory Committee. His expertise and
advocacy had a major impact on the care of injured patients in our region.

In 2018, Dr. Marx was appointed as the Medical Director for Perioperative Services at Upstate. His leadership led to
enhanced operating room access and efficiency at all Upstate locations.

Please keep Dr. Marx’s family in your thoughts during this difficult time. A Mass of Christian Burial will be held Wednesday,
February 16 at 9:30 am at Immaculate Conception Church of Fayetteville. Calling hours will be held Tuesday, February 15
from 4-7 pm at the church.
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